

FIELD ADRESS

Apartado 57 19200 Azuqueca de H. SPAIN

 $\oplus \oplus$

States 9:00AM
Spain 3:00PM
We are six hours from your
Eastern time
011-34-949-27-38-31
FAX: Same number
alsanchez@compuserve.com

SENDING CHURCH

Trinity Baptist Church P.O.Box 1236 Wilson, NC 27894 252-291-0303 Pastor Robert Winstead

MISSION AGENCY



World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions P.O.Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 704-730-1440 FAX: 704-730-1479 www.wwntbm.com

† † †

"Finally, brethren,
PRAY FOR US,
that the word of the Lord
may have free course,
and be glorified,
even as it is with you:"
(2Thessalonians 3:1)

The Sanchez Family Reaching SPAIN for the Glory of God

PRAYER LETTER January-February 2005

Dear W.W.N.T.B.M,'S Laborers,

Greetings from Alcala de Henares, Spain, in this wonderful month of March.

Spring is approaching, flowers are ready to blossom, and winter is dying. Resurrection after death is again a reality both in nature and, as we often remember, the resurrection of the Lord.

Our family has enlarged recently. We became grandparents on January 23rd. Our daughter, Damaris, had her baby boy named Alexander Scott Kirkpatrick. We thank the Lord for this new member of our family.

The church also is increasing little by little. We had also two new babies at church. Fernando and Jovana had their girl named Abigail. Daniel and Gisela had another young lady named Candela. Everything went well for both ladies.

We have recently increased our church family with another couple that has added to the services. **Nicolas and Olivia** are a young couple that two months ago started coming to church. They want to be married in the church since they are only married by the Civil Court. Also, he recently, after a message, told me of his desire to be baptized in obedience to the Lord. He knows he has to do it. We are ready to start some studies about the basic doctrines, and for me to be sure of his salvation. But we are so excited for them. They seem to be attached to our little church. Please, pray for them.

Chema and Gema are still not attending church. I firmly believe that the Lord is dealing with them, but they are hardened by the circumstances they have experienced—especially his—that by now it has been almost six months that he has been at home recovering from his wounded heel. Their financial status is not well at all. We continue to pray for them. Please, do so as well in their behalf.

Juan, Pilar, and Manuel are still faithful to the services. Brother Manuel and Brother Juan are the men who fill my pulpit when I have an invitation to preach in other places. We thank the Lord for their faithfulness. They are the pillars of the church.

The Adair family is preparing their visas to come this coming summer. All the paperwork that has to be done is now becoming more complicated. We are so excited about their coming. They are a family of five, with a daughter and two boys. Their names are Bill and Suzy, and their children are Alysann, Michael, and Daniel. They have been missionaries to Mexico, so they already know Spanish.

The Torres family is a family from our church that actually is studying at Foundations Bible College. They are coming back for the summer vacation, so our expectations are great. They are very dear to all of us.

Pray also for the Sunday School. My dear wife started the children's Sunday School last September. By now we have 7-9 children, some of whom are very faithful. Pray that all will be faithful at once every Sunday morning.

Pray for those who are not so faithful. Bro. Miguel is waiting for his dear family (his wife and a teenage daughter) to come to Spain. They are from Peru. He is working very hard because of their soon coming. He wants to have everything prepared for them. Fernando and Jovana. They are not as faithful as they should be. Pray also for the following names: Nino and Teresa, Julia, Maku and Emilia, Madalena (she is in need of salvation), Paulina, Daniel and Gisela. I know that there are too many names, but they need our prayers. If we could get them all together our church would not be so small!

Thanks so much for your efforts supporting us both in prayer and in finances. We are very thankful for all the gifts you sent between December and January. They were very helpful. We can see your love in many different ways. We often thank the Lord for all our churches.

Receive our love and gratitude. Please, over all, remember us in your prayers. We need them.

In Christ's holy name. Your missionaries to Spain, The Sanchez Family